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BOARD MEMBERS & COMMITTEE CHAIRS
•	 President: Bob Heckel / 425-697-5951 

(Edmonds) robertw245@comcast.net 
•	 VP & Meeting Programs: Mark Keenholts / 206-

546- 9097 (Shoreline) / mkeenholts@frontier.com 
•	 Secretary: Ken Stobbe / 425-337-7848 (Everett) / 

kenstobbe@frontier.com 
•	 Treasurer: Lois Lowman /  425-481-2088 

(Woodinville) / petelow@frontier.com 
•	 Parliamentarian: Chuck McLeod / 425-392-1098 / 

cmcl2@msn.com
•	 Sargent at Arms: Buzz Quesnell / 206-525-3129 

(Seattle)
•	 Director: Buzz Quesnell / 206-3129 (Seattle)
•	 Director: Dave Ellis / 360-403-3298 (Arlington) / 

efedbe@comcast.net 
•	 Director: Todd Gudmundson /  296-391-88427 

(Seattle) / me53rc@yahoo.com
•	 Director: Scott Jenkins / 425-486-1393 

(Kenmore)  scottzq@yahoo.com
•	 Director: Tom McCutchen / 360-659-0662 

(Marysville) / thomaslowvolt@comcast.net
•	 Director: Ron Lang / 425-788-6789 (Woodinville) 

/ ralang@msn.com 
•	 Newsletter Editor: Norm Larabee / 425-776-2602 

(Edmonds) / nwlarabee@yahoo.com 
•	 Accessories: Norm Larabee / 425-776-2602 

(Edmonds) / nwlarabee@yahoo.com 
•	 Tour of the Year, Membership, Rosters, 

Advertising, Welcome: Guy Generaux / 206-323-
5709 (Seattle) / generaux@msn.com 

•	 Activities Coordinator: Open – Volunteer needed
•	 Fall Banquet: Open – Volunteer needed
•	 Ford Picnic: Open – Volunteer needed
•	 Librarian & Historian: Rick Mann / 425-481-0544 

(Seattle) / rimarija@aol.com
•	 General Meeting Raffle, Sunshine: Dick Jauch/ 

360-387-1580 (Camano Island) / richard.jauch@
frontier.com 

•	 Tours: Gary Duff / 206-284-1613 (Seattle) / 
duffmerilyn@comcast.net

•	 Meeting Refreshments: Carol Scott / 360-
668-6950 (Snohomish) / rscott@everett.wa.us 
and Ken Stobbe / 425-337-7848 /  kenstobbe@
verizon.net 

•	 PSRG Summer Picnic: OPEN
•	 Monroe Swap Meet: Pete Lowman  / 425-481-

2088 (Woodinville) / petelow@frontier.com
•	 Reservations: Chuck McLeod / Chuck McLeod 

/ 425-392-1098 / cmcl2@msn.com
•	 Presidential “Gofer”: Bruce Anderson / 425-

226-5505 / andersonb8@comcast.net
•	 All Officers & Board Members as a group: 

board@efv8psrg.org 

SCHEDULE OF EVENTS THRU DECEMBER 2012
NOTE: ALL GENERAL MEETINGS IN THIS 
SCHEDULE WILL BE HELD AT 7:30PM  AT THE 
LUTHERAN CHURCH, 13047 GREENWOOD AVE.  
N. (Unless Otherwise Noted)

So that we have a history of all Club events that 
have taken place during the current year, those 
events held earlier in the year will be displayed in this 
list in Light Italics.

Tue, January 3, 7:30 PM – General Meeting & Swap Meet 
Envelope Stuffing and Mailing Party.
Wed. 1/25/12,  7PM - Board Meeting at Keenholts’

Tue, February 7, 7:30 PM  – General Meeting.
Wed. 2/22/12, 7 PM – Board Meeting at Bob & Sharon Heckel’s

Tue, March 6, 7:30 PM – General Meeting.Wed. 
3/28/12, 7 PM – Board Meeting at Norm Larabee’s 

Tue, April 3, 7:30PM – General Meeting.
Wed. 4/25/12, 7 PM – Board Meeting at Bev & 
Elmo Lewis’

Tue, May 1, 7:30PM – General Meeting.   
Wed. 5/23/12, 7 PM – Board Meeting at Tom 
McCutchen’s Shop in Everett
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Fri, May 18 thru Sun, May 20 – Monroe Swap 
Meet Setup and Staffing

Sun, June 3 – Ford Picnic in Bellevue.

Tue, June 5, 7:30 PM – General Meeting 
Wed. 6/27/12, 7 PM – Board Meeting at Cliff & 
Shelly Winfrey’s  in Cle Ellum

Tue, July 3, 7:30PM – General Meeting.
Wed. 7/25/12, 7 PM – Board Meeting at Dick & 
Kay Flynn’s

Tue, August 7, 7:30 PM – General Meeting
Wed. 8/22/12, 7 PM – Board Meeting at Ray & 
Sherry Bunn’s, Mt. Vernon, east side of Big 
Lake. 

Tue, September 4, 7:30 PM – General Meeting & 
2013 Officer & Board Nominations.
Wed. 9/26/12, 7 PM – Board Meeting at Dave & 
Elaine Ellis’ in Arlington.  Dave is a relatively 
new member so you’ll find his address only in 
our 2011 & 2012 Rosters.

Tue, October 2, 7:30 PM – General Meeting   
Nominations are closed.
Wed. 10/24/12, 7 PM – Board Meeting at Don & 
Annette Kelson’s shop

Tue, November 6, 7:30 PM – General Meeting / 
Election of Board and Officers. 
Wed. 11/28/12, 7 PM – We need someone to step 
up and volunteer to host our September Board 
Meeting

Tue, December 4, 7:30 PM – General Meeting 
and Christmas Gift Exchange.
No Board Meeting in December

DEADLINE FOR ALL INPUT TO THE 
APRIL ISSUE OF THE PUGET SOUNDS 

IS WEDNESDAY, MARCH 14TH, 2012 

President’s Words  
President, Bob Heckel

Greetings,
A “couple” of years ago Tom Dailey was 
President and I was a Board Member. At 
the first Board Meeting of the year, Tom 
announced, as only he can, that this year 
each Board Member would be responsible 
for providing a monthly Program. After the 
first wave of panic passed, I thought swap 
meets are popular let’s have one right after our 
Monroe Swap Meet while everyone’s still in the 
swap meet mood.
It was successful, good participation and 
everyone seemed to enjoy themselves. Plus, 
the parking along the west side of the Armory 
was ideal for this type of event. When we sent 
the Questionnaires out a couple years ago 
asking everyone what type of Programs they 
enjoyed, the Trunk Swap Meet ranked very 
high. 
At the January Board Meeting we discussed 
Programs for 2012. The general consensus 
was that the Trunk Swap Meet participation 
was way off, perhaps it had run its course and 
it was time for something new. We posed the 
question to the membership at the February 
General Meeting and the response was a 
resounding CONTINUE! There were at least 
15people who raised their hand to signify they 
would participate. So start laying aside items to 
sell! Perhaps we can persuade our Accessories 
Chair to also have a sale that night! 
More important than the fact we are continuing 
this event, is the fact we asked the membership 
what they wanted to do. Communications they 
call it!
Speaking of communications, for the past 
couple months I’ve been talking about how 
the Treasurers for the past 10 years have 
been named either Lois or Norman. That’s not 
correct! The Honorable Butch Kent served as 
Treasurer in 2006 and again in either 2005 or 
2007. Please accept our Apologies Butch!
Bob Heckel
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Interesting Analogy
Witnessing the Republicans and the Democrats 
bicker over the U.S. debt is like watching two 
drunks argue over a bar bill on the Titanic!

General Meeting Minutes
Secretary, Ken Stobbe

PSRG General Meeting 
February 7, 2012

Bob opened the meeting at 7:30
 Bob welcomed all to the Meeting, as we had 
no new members or guests tonight
Thanks to the Stobbe’s and Scott’s for the 
refreshments.  
 We have one lead, see John Christensen for 
information on a 49 P/U, also John Porter has 
lot of old V-8 Times he will sell to all who want 
them.   Bob and Sharon went to the XXX last 
weekend and Hosay has the truck we gave him 
is hanging just inside the right of the door.   He 
also gave a T shirt to be raffled off as well as 
two gift certificates. 
Ken read the secretary report on the Jan. board 
meeting, it was accech General Meetinpted as 
read.     
 Treasurer’s report – Lois gave a short report 
that we are doing well and that all bills are or 
will be paid tonight.    Also all committee chairs 
should get with Lois for their budget for 2012 
thank you.
For Program Mare reported that tonight we 
would have video on the 1996 Fords and 
Flowers Western convention, which was held 
on Vancouver island.    Next Month we will also 
have another Video on the auburn show, and 
then in April we will have the Pot-luck night.   
Then in May Ken Wall will show his 1936 
Roster in the parking lot before the meeting, 
with a Q, & A session later.   After some 
discussion we decided to hold our trunk swap 
meet in June.    The July meeting will be at the 
XXX, and the Aug meeting will be at McBride’s 
Shop.    All this will be in the next newsletter so 

all can be up to date.
Bob Porter volunteered to host the Nov. Board 
meeting which falls after 
Thanksgiving.    
Bruce reported that the Engine seminar 
has been rescheduled for March 3rd at Tom 
McCutchen’s shop. 
 Ron reported that the Ford Picnic is well on 
its way except for what we will highlight for the 
show, there were a lot of ideas for them to think 
about so we will see what they decide. 
 Guy reported that the new roster will be out 
by the March meeting and that he may just 
mail them out this year.    The 2012 NW Car 
Calendar is available tonight.
Pete reported that we are doeing well with  674 
venders retuned so far with 700 plus stalls yet 
to sell.
The next board meeting will be on the 22nd at 
Bob and Sharon’s Place.
Raffle time-Winners are Bob Porter (2), Elmo 
Lewis (2), Bev Lewis, Bruce Anderson, Gloria 
Nau, Tom McCutchen, Gerald Herber, Rick 
Mann, and Sharon Heckel.    The T shirt went 
to Dave Ellis, and Ton and Bruce won the free 
hamburgers
Meeting adjourned at 9:40.   Attendance was 
52.  
 			   Ken Stobbe, Secretary 
 

General Meeting Programs
Vice President, Mark Keenholts

POTLUCK DINNER:  April 3
Following the April General Meeting will be 
the first of two Potlucks scheduled this year.  
The menu will include entrees, salads, bread, 
sodas/water and desert.  Signup sheets will 
be available at the March General Meeting.  
Between now and the March Meeting decide 
what you want to sign up to bring.  If, for some 
reason you can’t make the March General 
Meeting or if you have any questions, call Mark 
or Carol Keenholts at 206-546-9097
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 Club & Automotive News Items
•	 Beautifully restored to original 36 Ford 

5-window Coupe stolen just before 
Christmas in the Spokane area.  The owner 
offers a reward.  Contact the Spokane 
Sheriff’s Office:http://www.spokanecounty.
org/Sjeriff/content.aspx?c=2068

•	 Cascade is sponsoring an 11 day tour 
starting on Thur, June 7 to Eastern Oregon 
and back similar to the  one that was so 
popular and well attended last year.  The 
tour will hit Pendleton, Enterprise, Mountain 
Home, Idaho Falls, Yellowstone, Missoula, 
Walla Walla, and back home.  For more 
information, check with one of your friends 
in Cascade, or one of our own members 
with dual membership (your Editor is one!)

Accessories
Norm Larabee

•	 The Accessory sale at our February Meeting 
was quite a success.  A lot of our Accessory 
inventory that has been in boxes collecting 
dust for many years was sold at very fair 
discounted prices to many different Members.

•	 .There will be another similar sale in a few 
months, so save up your discretionary 
spending money.

•	 Because the various sizes, colors, styles, 
and especially quantities weren’t what all the 
Members really wanted; it was felt only fair to 
discount the Accessories that were brought to 
the meeting, significantly.

•	 A few years ago we had a very successful 
sale of Club Vests.  We decided what kind of 
vests the Membership wanted, announced 
thje style and colors tht would be special 
ordered for all interested, and took orders 
for vests for a month or two.  The vests 
came in with the Member’s name already 
embroidered , the Members who had ordered 
same paid for their vest, and everyone was 
quite satisfied, and, in addition, the Club 
didn’t lose any money on the deal, plus, 

because of the quantity, we received a 
nice price break!

•	 So, give some thought to whatever Accessory 
items you would like to purchase in the 
pre-order method, and let your Accessory 
Chairman know about your thoughts.

•	 Butch Kent has already brought up the topic 
of  pre-ordering vests again as we did several 
years ago (see note in this section)

Sunshine
Dick Jauch

Sunshine has been a part of the past few 
weeks weather and it apparently has kept us 
all going along in good health.  There are only 
good items to mention this month such as 
two of us have had good news on their major 
problems.  Prayer works, keep doing it.

Announcement:  
As part of the Swap Meet crew for about 30 years, 
I have noticed something that needs to addressed.  
Some members have just a few items they want to 
get rid of, but not enough to warrant a booth and 
the job of standing around all day hoping someone 
will come by and purchase their stuff.  Here’s a 
good way to avoid all those difficulties.  Come out 
and join the team for some of the varied chores 
(now called tasks) that Pete Lowman has for us.  
By doing that you can also bring your “stuff” along 
and place it in the Club booth which is just outside 
the 600 building office area.  All you need on your 
“stuff” is a note telling your name, the price you 
want, and your phone number if you have a cell 
phone and are on the Fairgrounds shopping or 
working.  Of  course, it makes good sense to put 
some information with the “stuff” telling what it is, 
year, make, etc in addition to the price. There are 
several Members who are about the booth all 
day long to take cash from buyers.  There are a 
few limits as to what can be put up for sale so if 
you have any questions call.  Swap meet set-up 
starts on Thursday, May 17 with the booth layout on 
the morning of Friday, the 18th.  Sunday afternoon 
about 3 PM is clean-up for the area so you can plan 
your time during which you will be “earning points 
with Pete” for next year.

http://www.spokanecounty.org/Sjeriff/content.aspx?c=2068
http://www.spokanecounty.org/Sjeriff/content.aspx?c=2068
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An old Marine Aviator sat down at 
the Starbucks, 

still wearing his old USMC flight suit leather 
flight jacket and ordered a cup of coffee.  As 
he sat sipping his coffee, a young woman sat 
down next to him.  She turned to the pilot and 
asked, “Are you a real pilot?  He replied, “Well, 
I’ve spent my whole life flying planes, first Stea-
rmans, then early Grummans, I flew the Wild-
cat and Corsair in WW2, later in the Korean 
conflict, banshees and Cougars.  I’ve taught 
more than 260 people to fly and given rides to 
hundreds, so I guess I’m a pilot; and you, what 
are you?  She answered, 

“I’m a lesbian.  I spend my whole day think-
ing about naked women.  As soon as I 
get up in the morning, I think about naked 
women.  When I shower, I think about na-
ked women.  When I watch TV, I think about 
naked women.  It seems everything makes 
me think of naked women” The two sat 
and sipped in silence. A little while later, a 
young man sat down on the other nside of 
the pilotand asked “Are you a real pilot?”                                                                         
The Marine replied, “Well, I’ve always thought I 
was, but I just found out I’m a lesbian.”

IT WAS A TOUGH YEAR
1.	 The economy is so bad that I got a pre-      de-

clined credit card in the mail
2.	 I ordered a burger at McDonald’s and the kid 

behind the counter asked, can you afford fries 
with this!

3.	 CEO’s are now playing miniature golf.
4.	 McDonald’s is now selling the ¼ ouncer.
5.	 BP had to lay off 25 Congressmen.
6.	 If the bank returns your check marked “Insuf-

ficient Funds,” you need to call them and ask if 
they mean yours or theirs???

(Originally from the W NY V-8 club Rumble Sheet 
newsletter)

Leads & Needs:
Leads & Needs listings are free for club embers.  
All listings will run for 3 months unless they are 
renewed or terminated early.  Listings will be dated 
so you will know when they expire.  To submit your 
Lead or Need, you can:
1.	 Fill out the listing form at the monthly club                                                                                                

meeting. 
2.	 or  E-mail your listing to the newsletter editor at 

editor@efv8psrg.org.
3.	 or  Mail your listing to the newsletter editor to:

Norman Larabee 
8801 202nd Place SW
Edmonds, WA   98026

Leads
Models for sale, all in original Boxes: 
Danbury Mint: 1925 Ford Model T, $75 / 1931 
Ford Model 	 `A Roadster, $75 / Franklin Mint: 
1932 Ford, Rumble Seat, hood, doors, all open, 
$75.  Bought in the 70’s & 80’s. 

Books: 
FORD, The Men and the Mach. by Lacey, $10 
/ FORDS, An American Epic, $5 / Operator’s 
Manual, 1946 Ford Pass car 69A, & 6GA $5 / 
Ford Pass and Comm. Ref.  Book, 1939, $5 / 
Henry’s Wonderful Model T 1908-1927, $10 / 
The Great American Convertible, 1927-1988, 
$5 / Wheels on the Road, $2 / Fred Russell’s 
Car Care, 1954, $5 / Great Collectors’ Cars, 
$10 / Treasury of Early American Automobiles, 
1877-1925, $5 / Automobiles of the World, $10  
Valerie  425-774-0751			   2/12

Four each 15 in. wheels, make offer:
Ken Dearden 425-823-6141			  2/12

1936 V8 Block:
Ford “LB” block, needs 2 sleeves, .060 o/s 
-$200
Bill steil 206-282-3818			   1/12

mailto:editor@efv8psrg.org
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1932 Ford 5 window coupe: 
Barn find, for sale.  No motor or tranie, but very 
complete and straight project car.
Chuck Pinckney  425-226-4775
pedalbarn@msn.com                                     
2/12
Early Ford V8 Times for sale:
From, Bill Taylor’s estate is almost a complete 
set. Including early issues which are just letters, 
not magazines.  I will take them to the Portland 
Swap Meet, asking $4 ea. for the earlier issues 
and $3 for the later ones.  A special to Club 
Members for $3 ea. for any issues prior to the 
swap meet.  Call with Vol. & Month(s) desired.
Bob Porter  206-243-2610                             
3/12

41 Automotive Digest Mags. – 1922 – 1927
Most have covers & most are in the years 
1922-927. $100 for all.  Bruce Anderson                 
425-226-5505 anderso�n8@comcast.net               
2/12                                                         

Lots of Miscellaneous Ford V8 Stuff:    
Several  1935 – 378 Pickup Truck fenders. /
Model A left & right wing windows. /  Misc. 
V8 Parts: Carbs., Distributor, Dip Sticks, Air 
Cleaner, Fuel Pump. /  Inside Vintique rear view 
mirror for 37-48 convertible or station wagon. 
/ Rear view mirror with Ford clock, no bracket 
/ Pull string Ford clock, no Mirror / Two 35-37 
12 V horns / Two cowl lights / 1937 pickup 85 
hp Emblem /  2 sets if 1937 license plates / 
Arc welder – 220 V, single phase, Old National 
Cylinder Gas Co., Sureweld model, Amps from 
20 – 180  $75 / 
Almost new 40 yr. old Texaco Fire Chief peddle 
car $150 /  2 NCR cash registers, one is nice 
but cheap, one is nice but expensive 
Mike McCallum  206-972-4812 (leave 
message) dianemccallu@msn.com                               
3/12

1953 Mercury: Carburetor, used but complete 
/ Horn ring ready for plating / Dash radio screen 
/ Small special issue hub caps 2 ea. 

1936 Ford: New spare tire hold down lock with 2 
keys.   1950’s Ford & T Bird: Exterior Door mount 
rear view mirrors, New, still in box, 2 ea.
1962-1963 Ford Galaxy Horn Ring in very 
good condition.    Ken Dearden  425-823-6141  
kenjudydear@comcast.net                            3/12

41 Automotive Digest Mags. 1922 – 1927: .  
$100 for all 41 Bruce Anderson 425-226-5505 
andersonb8@comcast.net                         .            2/12

Needs 

Columbia rear-end for a 1941 Ford:
Does not need to have been rebuilt.
Mark Vinson 206-999-4030			   2/12

1951 Deluxe Steering Wheel & Horn Ring:
Bob Lee 604-937-5745				    2/12

Looking for a good original 32 5 window 
coupe:
Don Parrish 206-200-5177   
parrishds@earthlink.net				    2/12

36 Ford Cabriolet Seat Adjustment Handle:
The release handle that faces the left side of the car so 
the shaft rotates counter-clockwise and attaches to the 
center and front of the seat frame
Larry Lange  206-525-3678 
�twolanges@gmail.com  				   2/12

Navy Seal Quote of the Week
Dana Perrino (Fox News) descried an interview 
she recently had with a Navy Seal.  After 
discussing all the countries he had been sent 
to, she asked if they had to learn some of the 
countries’ native languages?  His reply:
“No ma’am, we don’t go there to talk!”

mailto:pedalbarn@msn.com
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Important Notice from Pete Lowman, the PSRG Monroe Swap Meet Chairman

My Fellow Club Members,

I believe that most of you know that the Spring Seattle Auto Swap Meet is sponsored by the

Puget Sound Regional Group #18 of the Early Ford V8 club of America and is the main  
source of income for our club’s activities.

Our club has 220 members ( 75 of whom are spouses).

Our club has  8 members (2 of whom are spouses) that live out of state.

Our club has   14 members (4 of whom are spouses) that live 100 – 300 mi. from Monroe.

Our club has   10 members (7 of whom are spouses) that live 75 – 100 mi. from Monroe.

Our club has 188 members (62 of whom are spouses) that live less than 75 mi. from Monroe. 

The 100 – 300 mi. group volunteer at a 28% rate.

The   75 – 100 mi. group volunteer at a 20% rate.

The under 75 mi. group volunteer at a 23% rate. 

Over all participation in the Swap Meet by club members is  22.3%
Wouldn’t it be great if we could increase our volunteerism by 3 or 4%?
We now are using volunteers from six other clubs at a cost of around  $6,700.00.

Any club member that can work a shift at the Swap Meet  Please contact Bob Heckel or
Pete Lowman.

LOOKING FOR CALLS FROM THOSE THAT HAVE NOT WORKED IN PAST SWAP MEETS----

WE NEED YOUR HELP!
Thanks,
Pete Lowman,Chairman
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2012 SWAP MEET
MAY 18, 19 & 20

It is that time of the year again. Time to think about signing up to volunteer to work at The Swap 
Meet. Sign-up sheets will be available at both Board Meetings and General Meetings through the 
May General Meeting. 

There is only one small change from last year. The Saturday afternoon shift for Rovers will run 
until 6:00 instead of 5:30. We will be asking the Rovers to transition to Traffic Control, within the 
Sale Area, from 4:30 to 6:00.

Those of you who received a letter from Pete Lowman, Area Captains, Co-Captains etc should 
sign up with Pete as you have in the past. Everyone else, here is an overview of where we need 
help. Last year we were particular thin Sunday at the 7:00 and 11:00 shifts. If you can help here 
and stay around for Clean-Up that would be great. 

Any questions please call me at 425-697-5951` or e-mail robertw245@comcast.net.
Bob Heckel

DAY / HOURS JOB ASSIGNMENTS

FRIDAY OFFICE LAYOUT SET UP HELPER ROVER
   8 am – 1 pm XXXX XXXX
   1 pm – 5 pm XXXX XXXX
   5 pm – 9 pm XXXX XXXX

SATURDAY OFFICE CLUB BOOTH SET UP HELPER ROVER
   5 am – 9 am XXXX XXXX
   9 am – 1 pm 8 am – 1 pm XXXX
   1 pm – 6 pm XXXX

SUNDAY OFFICE CLUB BOOTH ROVER CLEAN UP
   7 am – 11 am XXXX
   11 am – 3 pm XXXX
   2 pm – 6 pm XXXX XXXX XXXX

mailto:robertw245@comcast.net 
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Starting System Electrical Seminar Rescheduled for March 3rd
The Electrical Seminar originally scheduled for January has been rescheduled for March 3rd at Tom McCutchen’s shop in 
Everett.  Gary Duff will demonstrate how to troubleshoot a starting system on Butch Kent’s 47 pickup.

Possible Engine Seminar.
Gary Duff and I have talked of a Saturday seminar at which Gary would demonstrate the process for replacing the rear main 
seal without removing the crankshaft.  The demonstration would require a 1946 to 1953 V-8 engine which is in need of a 
rear seal but that is otherwise in good condition.   A suitable “out of the car” engine is needed.  If you have one, or know of 
an engine which would benefit from this service, please let either Gary or myself know and we can make arrangements and 
schedule a date.  
Bruce Anderson 

General meetings start at 7:30 pm at the Lutheran Church, 13047 Greenwood Ave North, Seattle unless otherwise 
announced.  Board meetings start at 7:00 pm at the host location below unless otherwise announced.

2012 Event Calendar - Provided by Bruce Anderson
 January

3rd   General meeting. Swap 
meet mailing party.  
21st Electrical Seminar 
at McCutchen's shop. ( 
Postponed.)
25th Board meeting.  
Keenholts

February
7th  General meeting
18th – 19th  Early Bird Swap
Meet, Puyallup
22nd  Board meeting at
 Bob and Sharon Heckel  

March
3rd   Make-up of electrical seminar
6th  General meeting
17th – 18th   Almost Spring swap meet.  Puyallup
28th  Board Meeting at  Norm  Larabee’s

December 
4th  General meeting

Christmas gift exchange
No Board meeting

May
1st  General Meeting
18th – 20th  Monroe Swap 
23rd Board meeting at Tom and 
Donna McCutchen’s shop, Everett

June
3rd   Ford Picnic, Bellevue College.  Ron Lang and 
Dave Ellis are  co-chair.
5th   General meeting.  Trunk swap meet
27th   Board meeting at Cliff and Shelly Winfrey’s.  

July
3rd   General Meeting.  Meet at 
XXX in Issaquah.   6:00 PM

25th Board meeting at Dick 
and Kay Flynn’s

August
7th   General meeting.  Meet at 
McBride’s.  6:00 PM   Gary Duff 
Coordinating.  Pizza night
11th   Summer picnic.  Tom 
McCutchen is host.
22nd  Board meeting at Ray and 
Sherry Bunn’s 

September
3rd   Fall Ford Fest, Graham
4th   General meeting.  Potluck
8th – 9th  Winthrop Tour (Gary Duff)
11th – 14th  Redmond National Meet
26th Board meeting at Dave and Elaine Ellis’s.   
                                                                                                                                                      
       

October
2nd    General meeting.  Show’n 
Tell
24th  Board meeting at Don 
and Annette Kelson’s shop, 
Seattle

November
6th   General meeting.  Silent 
auction
28th   Board meeting at Bob and 
Ruth Porter’s  

December
4th   General meeting.  Christmas gift exchange

No Board meeting

Next Meeting:  Tuesday, March 6
Input to the March Newsletter Deadline:

Wednesday, March 14th
Send Input to:  Norm Larabee (nwlarabee@yahoo.com)

or to 8801 202nd Place SW, Edmonds WA  98026

mailto:nwlarabee@yahoo.com
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